

St Teresa's Church, Cleveleys

Fr Chris Cousens—Phone: 853340 Rev Bernard Ward (Deacon) (Tel: 858346) 18 September 2016

http://www.st-teresas-church.co.uk
Email: st.teresas.cleveleys@googlemail.
Lancaster Roman Catholic Diocesan Trustees Registered Charity Number 23433

SATURDAY, 17 SEPTEMBER

6.30 pm Pat Hussey and the Turner Family

SUNDAY 18 SEPTEMBER - Twenty-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time

9.00 am Margaret Oddie (A) 10.30 am Parish

MONDAY, 19 SEPTEMBER

9.30 am Anne Greenwood 1.45 pm Funeral Mass: Joan Taylor

TUESDAY, 20 SEPTEMBER - St Andrew Kim and Companions

9.30 am Joan Taylor (LD)

WEDNESDAY, 21 SEPTEMBER - St Matthew

9.30 am Anne Baines (LD)

THURSDAY, 22 SEPTEMBER

9.30 am Nadine Jordan

FRIDAY, 23 SEPTEMBER - St Pius - Padre Pio

9.00 am Sue Ward 10 am Funeral Service: Mary Large

SATURDAY, 24 SEPTEMBER - Our Lady of Walsingham

9.30 am Teresa and Eugene Broderick 6.30 pm Mary Guinney (A)

SUNDAY, 25 SEPTEMBER – Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time

9.00 am Mary & Johnnie Stevenson (A)

10.30 am James Murphy (A) and Alf and Hilda Fleming

Sacrament of Reconciliation - Saturday 10.30-11.30 am and 6.00-6.20 pm

Attendance last Sunday: 293

Church Collection: £814.30 received with

thanks

WE REMEMBER IN OUR PRAYERS Joseph Bromell whose Funeral was last week, Joan Taylor of North Drive whose Funeral Mass is on Monday, 19 September at 1.45 pm, and Mary Large of the Morvern Care Home whose Funeral Service is in church on Friday, 23 September at 10.00 am. We remember them and their families, and all those whose anniversaries occur about this time. May they rest in God's peace.

<u>WE ALSO REMEMBER IN OUR PRAYERS</u> all our parishioners who are ill, especially Alastair Law, Tim Wadland, Jimmy Franklin, Francis McGarva, Monica Cole, Thomas McShane, Charlie Jordan, Christina Wadland, Jan Risely, Emily Richardson, Marian Waters, Rita Griffiths, Nadine Jordan, Phil Riley, Tony Petty and all those who receive Holy Communion at home.

WE WELCOME INTO THE FAMILY OF THE CHURCH Eric Matthew Dewhirst whose baptism takes place this Sunday.

HOME MISSION SUNDAY is celebrated today and is themed: PROCLAIM the joy of love. On this day we are encouraged to pray for the work of evangelisation in England and Wales, remembering in our prayers especially those whom we know are distant from the life of faith. Please support the retiring collection which funds the Bishops' national work of evangelisation. The collection also ensures that the Catholic Faith Centre is resourced to respond to those who have questions about the Catholic Faith. Commemorative prayer cards are available to take away. Please support the work of Home Mission through your prayers and generosity. For more information see: www.catholicnews.org.uk/hms16.

<u>A BIG THANK YOU</u> to all those who donated to our Catholic Education Services last weekend, raising £213.35.

THE ANNUAL EDUCATION MASS is at St Peter's Cathedral, Lancaster, LA1 3BT on Friday, 14 October at 7.00 pm. All parishioners are invited to join Bishop Michael Campbell OSA at the annual Diocese of Lancaster Education Mass. This invitation extends in a special way to all those involved in education and faith formation; priests, deacons, catechists, youth ministry, children's liturgy, those in seminary and teachers outside of the Catholic sector.

Following the Mass there will be presentations of certificates to those who have completed the CCRS, as well as commissioning cards to new heads, deputies, teachers and governors and commendations to those retiring. After the presentations refreshments will be served at Ashton Hall, Lancaster Town Hall, Dalton Square, a five minute walk from the Cathedral.

100 CLUB WINNERS: Maura Brogden - £15 Mavis McQuillan - £10 Dennis Gaffney - £5

DRDINATION OF THE NEW BISHOP OF PRESTON FOR THE SYRO-MALABARS IN GREAT BRITAIN Pope Francis recently announced that the Cathedral of St Alphonsa was to be established in Preston for the Syre-Malabars in Great Britain and that Fr Joseph (Benny Matthew) was to be installed as the Bishop Designate. This is a great honour for the Syro-Malabar Rite and for their members throughout the world, especially in Preston and this country. An invitation is extended to anyone who wishes to attend the Episcopal Ordination at Preston North End Stadium, 1.30 pm on Sunday, 9 October. The reason that it is being held there is because of the large number, (thousands) of people from Great Britain and all over the world who will be attending the ceremony. If you would like to be there, especially our Indian friends, please have a word with Fr Chris or Deacon Bernard, as tickets have to be applied for.

'JOURNEY OF FAITH' Each year in this Parish, we have a programme of meetings for any adult who is interested in the Catholic Faith. For some this is a way to consider being received into the Catholic Church, whether they have already been baptised in another Church Denomination or not. For others this is a means of simply understanding more about the Christian Life and our Catholic beliefs and practices. There is never any pressure at these meetings – they are always conducted within a warm and friendly environment.

These meetings are due to begin in October, so, if you are interested at all please fill in the form below, and hand it in as soon as you can – to the presbytery, or in the Sunday Collection basket or directly to Fr Chris or Deacon Bernard. Maybe you know of someone who might be interested. If so, please pass this Bulletin on to them for their consideration.

Name:	Address:	
		Contact Tel No: